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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to keep calm and deal with difficult situations’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Daniel S
Alex N
	Harry H
Teddy H
	Leon K
Theo R
	Leo S
Tate ST
	Oscar M
Darla-Rae M
	Jaden W
No Name

	Year 1
	Aish C
Grayson SVZ
	Oscar T
Alice R
	Charlotte R
Mylo MH
	Darcy W
Eva M
	Nellie D
Kian J
	Wren S
Olivia B

	Year 2
	Alfie H
Alfie W
	Alyssia M
Maisie H
	Oliver M
Lincoln L
	Annabelle B
Elsie H
	Evelyn H
Parker W
	Heidi J
Ivy M

	Year 3 
	Toby H
Qirui C
	Tommy T
Eleanor H
	Ava P
Charlie P
	Bob T
Sophia W
	Alice M
James K
	Reggie T
Isabelle W

	Year 4
	Alex M
Connor F
	Franklin J
Freya E
	Eva K
Rosie J
	George R
Isabella O
	Levi L
Ethan F
	Victoria R
Molly R

	Year 5
	Freya C
Ellie B
	Charlie H
Betsy B
	Curtis T
Warren H
	Jacob J
Zak C
	Oscar O
Abigail I
	Rupert T
Lauren M

	Year 6
	Phoebe M
Daniel C
	Marlie C
Jacob R
	Olivia P
Tiana H
	Poppy P
Dominic S
	Comin M
Louis W
	DeeDee F
Theo S

	Walliams
	1075
	Rowling
	1398

	Dahl
	1307
	Cowell
	1570


School Closes for Easter Break

Please be reminded that school closes on Thursday, at normal time, for the Easter break. Children will return to school on Wednesday 23rd April. Parents and carers should be aware that these dates may not match the dates of other local schools. All dates are available to view on the school website– for this year and for next year - or by clicking here.
Friends Association Events
The Friends Association has organised a non-uniform day on Thursday 10th April, together with a ‘Design Your Own Easter Egg’ colouring competition. Entry forms have been sent home with children this afternoon, and must be returned by Wednesday 9th April to be entered into the competition. Please make your non-uniform donation/colouring competition entry fee on School Money. Thank you for your support.

Parking Around School
Would parents and carers please park courteously and respectfully around school. Parking on pavements can cause obstructions for pedestrians – especially those with pushchairs and/or several children – and is considered illegal if causing a dangerous or obstructive situation. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
No Nuts in School - Nut Allergies
May I please remind parents and carers not to send nuts – nor foods containing nuts - into school. We have several children and adults in school with nut allergies, some who are particularly sensitive. Thank you for your support.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Year 1 had a fabulous time at Blackpool Zoo yesterday. The children enjoyed a workshop on animal habitats where they were able to explore bird feathers, a tortoise shell and orangutan hair. The children learnt about animal groups and how we can classify them depending on their characteristics. They particularly liked watching the gorillas! The children were very well-behaved and we are very proud of them. 

Many thanks to our volunteer helpers for giving up their time to accompany us and thank you to Miss Bailey and Mrs Copley for organising the trip. A final thanks goes to the Friends Association for subsidising the cost of the trip.

Year 4 Swimming

Please note that there will be no swimming on 9th April. Swimming will recommence for Year 4 pupils on Wednesday 23rd April, the first day back after Easter break. Thank you.

School Trips in the Summer Term

Year 6 Crucial Crew – Friday 25th April

Year 4 Birds of Prey – Tuesday 6th May

Year 6 Robinwood Residential – Monday 19th to Wednesday 21st May

Year 5 Haigh Hall – Tuesday 24th June

Year 3 Tatton Park - Wednesday 25th June

Year 2 Martin Mere – Thursday 26th June

Year Reception Windmill Farm – Wednesday 9th July

We should be grateful if you would give your early attention to completion of the surveys as they are sent out on School Spider, and make any appropriate payments on SchoolMoney. Payment items for all trips have been set up in SchoolMoney already, so that parents can make payments (in instalments if required) to suit their own budgets. Thank you.

After School Clubs in the Summer Term
Year 2 Lego 

Year 2 Gardening Club

Year Rec Multi skills 

Year 3 Multi skills 

Year 3 Karate 

Year 4 Zumba 
Please look out for School Spider surveys, with further information, for you to complete to book places or register interest. There may also be monies to pay on SchoolMoney for some clubs, once places are booked. Thank you.
News Alert From Westleigh Family Centre
The family hub offer throughout Wigan continues to be developed and, from the 7th April, sessions for Golborne and Lowton can be found via this Family Hub at Clifton Street link.
Sessions for Leigh, Westleigh and Bedford & Higher Folds can still be found at the Family Hub at Leigh. You can also access sessions across the Wigan Borough at any of the Family Hubs. They also have Facebook pages available.
LOCAL ELECTIONS

Please note that the school will NOT be used as a Polling Station this year: we understand that there are no elections taking place in this area this year.

School Dinners
Next week, (week commencing Monday 7th April) will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Bonnie W has passed her Stage 4 swimming. Well done Bonnie.

Maisie-Grace A from Class 8 has achieved her Green-and-Black Belt in Family Martial Arts Kickboxing this week. Well done Maisie-Grace.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 4
	Multi-Skills 
	Tuesday 8th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 6
	Multi-Skills
	Wednesday 9th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 5
	Zumba
	Monday 7th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster lessons
	Tuesday 8th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
